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January 2014
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Pastor’s Corner

Happy New Year!!!

I am getting excited about what God is about to do here at Hilton United Methodist Church. I am
fearful and challenged by what God is about to do here at Hilton United Methodist Church. I believe
many of you feel the same way. Many of you are already aware that our congregation has been
selected by the Upper New York Conference to participate in a Consultation Process this spring. The
dates for the Consultation are Friday March 7 – Sunday March 9th. I strongly urge you to set aside on
your calendar now, Saturday March 8th from 10:00 to 2:30 for a special time of learning as a
congregation!!!

The Consultation is a way for our congregation to learn and move forward in faith and continue to
grow into a place where hearts are transformed and people become disciples of Jesus Christ. There
are several pieces to the Consultation, some of which have already started.

 There is a Prayer Meeting each Thursday night at 6:30 p.m. in the church library. This time of
prayer is designed specifically for the Consultation Process. We are using the Book of Acts to
center ourselves. ALL are welcome to join us.

 As your pastor, I have already participated in 2 evaluations of my strengths and personality
style. This will help the Consultants to make recommendations that fit my leadership as well as
the tone of our congregation.

 As a congregation we will participate in a survey called Readiness 360. This survey is designed
to give useful feedback for congregations who are thinking of creating new places and ministry
initiatives. It will help us to affirm our strengths as a congregation and give us specific areas of
potential improvement. This tool will also help the consultants to determine recommendations
that fit our congregation and who we are, instead of trying to make us fit a cookie cutter mold
that does not reflect our history and traditions. In mid January we will be sending out e-mails
and making announcements to ask YOUR participation in this important piece.

 Also, in mid to late January we will be studying as an entire congregation Mark Batterson’s
book, ALL IN. Our Worship, Small Group, and prayer time will be using this resource to explore
what it means to “dethrone ourselves” and enthrone Jesus as the King of our life!

 Some of you will be asked to be interviewed by the Consultants the weekend of the
Consultation and/or participate in a Friday night focus group.

 Saturday March 8th from 10 am to 2:30 p.m. (lunch included) there will be a time of teaching for
the ENTIRE congregation by the Consultants. This will be well worth your time. If you ever feel
like you don’t know what is happening around here, perhaps you can block this time so that you
are aware and able to make an informed decision about the recommendations the consultants
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make for us.
 Sunday March 9th, the consultant will preach in worship. Immediately after worship there will

be a brief congregation meeting to present the recommendations to us. We will then enter
into a 30 day time of prayer and reflection on the recommendations.

 We will hold 3 Town Hall Meetings to address questions and concerns and begin the
discernment process of the recommendations. These dates will be given well in advance of the
Consultation.

 30 days after the consultation we will hold a Church Conference (again immediately after
worship) in order to vote on the recommendations given to us by the Consultation Team.

Then the work will begin . . .

This entire process is being lifted up in prayer. If you have any questions, please DO NOT hesitate to
make an appointment with me or call. 585-392-8761.

You might be wondering how we got to this place. Below is reprinted the article from the November
2013 mouse. I hope that it will give you a bit of history and information that will help you understand
how we have come to this place.

See you in worship,
Pastor Jennifer

Reprint of November 2013 – Pastor’s Newsletter Article:

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!

Recently, in worship, I announced that Hilton UMC has been selected by the Upper New York
Conference to participate in a consultation process in conjunction with Hand to Plow process
sponsored by the Upper New York Conference of the United Methodist Church. I know many
of you have questions about what this means for us as a church and how we came to be
selected in the first place.

In the fall of 2009 our congregation began a process called Natural Church Development
(NCD). Twelve people served faithfully on a team to help us discern our congregational health
in eight areas. These areas are:

 Empowering Leadership
 Holistic Small Groups
 Passionate Spirituality
 Functional Structures
 Loving Relationships
 Gift Oriented Ministry
 Inspiring Worship
 Need Oriented Evangelism
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Some of you participated in a survey to help us determine our health in these areas. Through
the survey we discovered that Passionate Spirituality and Holistic Small Groups were our
lowest staves on the barrel. From these results, in 2010 we began studying the Bible through
“The Grand Sweep.” The Grand Sweep, a study of the entire Bible by Dr. Kalas, helped us all
to become more Biblically literate as over 60 of us read the Bible in an entire year. Out of this
program, our adult Sunday school attendance was as high as 35 and we saw a small group
begin that still presently meets on Thursday mornings. We re-took the Natural Church
Development Survey after 18 months and discovered that our scores rose in our lowest areas
and we were slowly becoming a more healthy church.

In 2012, the Upper New York Conference of the United Methodist Church offered a program to
all churches in the Conference called Hand to Plow. “Hand to Plow is designed to come
alongside a local congregation and explore what it would mean and look like to make disciples
of Jesus Christ in its unique context. At its heart is the understanding that the local
congregation is the place where disciples are made. Annual conferences cannot make
disciples; they can train, equip, deploy and support leadership – clergy and lay – so local
congregations can make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. The
Hand to Plow process will help local congregations to get focused on the calling of Christ to
make disciples in their local context.” (Upper New York Conference website, unyumc.org)

Many of those who participated in Natural Church Development and some new faces were
invited to participate in the Hand to Plow group. Four people accepted the call to serve in this
way. This group is meeting 4 times in 2013 with other United Methodist Laity from around the
Conference. As your pastor, I also am participating in a monthly clergy covenant group, to
study texts related to church revitalization. In June 2013 we were invited to apply for a more
extensive consultation process to continue the Hand to Plow process and gain more insight
into our congregation.

The group that met to make this decision and work extensively on the application agreed that
the consultation process was a natural progression from the Natural Church Development
Process. This group also thought that NCD had given us excellent tools toward health and
that the consultation process would give us specifics to help celebrate what is already healthy
and move forward toward continued health and growth. The application was presented to
Church Council in August and approval was given for the application to be sent to the
Conference.

This leads to our announcement of being one of two churches accepted in the Genesee Valley
District to participate in the Consultation Process. We are extremely proud that the
Conference recognizes the potential the people of Hilton UMC have to continue to improve
upon our mission of making Disciples for Jesus Christ.

The actual Consultation will occur one weekend this late winter or Spring. However, there is a
lot of prayer and work to be done in order to prepare for the arrival of the consultants.

First, we are in need of people willing to commit this process to prayer! You can do this from
home, but why not gather to tarry in prayer with our HUMC family and community? We will
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begin meeting weekly the first Thursday of November at 6:30 p.m. in the sanctuary to pray for
our congregation and the Consultation Process. Everyone is welcome to these prayer
meetings. You may attend all of them or just as you are able. We welcome you!

Second, we also will be seeking a group of people who are willing to work in collaboration with
one another. We will be completing evaluations/assessments and exploring the demographics
of our congregation and community.

Third, approximately 5 weeks before the consultation we will participate in a congregational
wide focused study and sermon series to prepare each of us for the consultation weekend.

Fourth, our key leaders will attend a workshop to prepare for the consultation weekend.

Fifth, each of us will need to commit to the consultation weekend in order to participate in an
instruction time by the consultants on Saturday and hear the report of the consultant in an
open meeting on Sunday.

Sixth, after the consultation weekend we will have 30 days to discern what to do with the
recommendations. We will offer listening sessions, prayer times, and have… (con’t)
conversations during this time. At the end of the 30 days we will then hold a Church
Conference to vote on the recommendations.

Only God knows what is in store for our congregation as we embark on this exciting journey. I
pray you will be open, willing, and prayerful as we continue together. Please do not hesitate
to contact me with questions or if you wish to participate in a prayer group or focus group.
You can reach me best by e-mail: pastorjennifer@rochester.rr.com or phone: 585-392-8761.
In the months ahead, we will do our best to continue to keep you informed as we move
forward with this process.

See you in worship!
Pastor Jennifer

Sharing Supper

Sharing Supper will be Friday, January 17th from 5:00 - 6:30pm, please note the time change.
 We will be serving Beef Stroganoff and all are welcome.  Reservations not required but helpful in
planning donations optional.  

Thanks to Lucy Brumbaugh and Katie Paxton-Johnson for their service and dedication to getting
the Sharing Supper program off the ground. Due to other commitments both ladies will no longer be
able to serve on the committee. Linda Livermore has graciously agreed to continue and to head up the
committee, but she needs help with various jobs, including some computer work and flyers for the
suppers on a monthly basis.

Anyone interested in volunteering please contact Linda Livermore 366-4091 or 967-3759.

mailto:pastorjennifer@rochester.rr.com
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Registration is now available for the
Informed to Transform 5! Training event
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Sowing seeds of the Gospel
�

Please register online by using the link provided below.  If you would like a hard
copy please contact the Genesee Valley District Office at

geneseevalleyumc@crcds.edu.
�

You can use this link to register: https://unyumc-
reg.brtapp.com/InformedtoTransform5!.
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TOP Grocery Store
CASH CARDS FOR SALE

UMW sells Tops Gift Cards
Buy a card to use at Tops Grocery Stores and help UMW earn money.

For every 10- $100 cards we purchase
UMW earns $60 for their projects and events.
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http://www.unyumc.org/site/link/CAHGFBHGIBOIFPOOFOEMKFEGJFCBIDEFIOGCIIOHJMHPOHHGCICLIJJFMHIJDPFECAHG
http://www.unyumc.org/site/link/CAHGFBHGIBOIFPOOFOEMKFEGJFCBIDEFIOGCIIOHJMHPOHHGCICLIJJFMHIJDPFECAHH
http://www.unyumc.org/site/link/CAHGFBHGIBOIFPOOFOEMKFEGJFCBIDEFIOGCIIOHJMHPOHHGCICLIJJFMHIJDPFECAHH
http://www.unyumc.org/site/link/CAHGFBHGIBOIFPOOFOEMKFEGJFCBIDEFIOGCIIOHJMHPOHHGCICLIJJFMHIJDPFECAHH
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Walk to Emmaus

Give yourself or someone you love the joy and spiritual uplift that a Walk to Emmaus offers to those
who choose to experience it. Contact anyone at HUMC who has made a Walk. They will be happy to
answer any questions you may have. You’ll be happy you did.

2014 WALK TO EMMAUS # 46 DATES

MEN’S WALK - MARCH 13-16 WOMEN’S WALK - APRIL 3-6
REGISTRATION DEADLINE - FEB. 13 REGISTRATION DEADLINE - MARCH 13

REUNION - APRIL 26

January Anniversaries:
Tige & Heather Noni January 7, 1994 YearsMarried: 20
Steve & ToniMarie Mizma January 15, 1993 YearsMarried: 21
Bob & Donna Smalley January 28, 1996 YearsMarried: 18

January Birthdays
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2 Sally Coffey
Troy Green

4 Mike Holmes
6 Ryan Sullivan
7 Bob Smalley
8 Kyle Kita
9 Chuck Cole

14 Emma Postilli
Evelyn Seeger

16 Erin Blackburn
Steve Mizma
Beth Mucci

22 Valerie Hare

23 Trent Vann
25 Tia Clark

Maverick Clark
Tammy Flemming
Eleanor Harrington

29 Linda McBride
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